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NUTRITION MEALS—Cloverland SENIOR CENTER, Ewen: 
(AGE 60+  & SPOUSE) DONATION, $4.00, GUEST FEE, $6.50 
Every Tuesday and Thursday 11AM - 1PM   

South Ontonagon County Food Pantry: Ewen, 1st Tues ea. month, 
2-4PM.  20142 State Hwy. M-28  (West side The Masons building) 

Watersmeet Food Pantry: 1st and 3rd Tues ea. month, 10-11AM   

Calvary Baptist Church, Bergland: 11AM Sunday Worship,   
201 Pine St  

Calvary Temple Assembly of God, Trout Creek: 9AM  
Sunday School, 10AM Sunday Worship. 187 Division St.  

ELY Memorial Church (UCC), Land O’Lakes, WI:  Service 10AM 
(CT) Sundays, 4302 Co. Rd. B 

First Apostolic Lutheran Church, Paynesville: Worship 1st  
Sundays at 10:30AM, 3rd Sundays at 2:30PM. 

First Lutheran Church (ELCA), Ewen: Communion Worship 1st, 
2nd, and 4th Sundays at 10AM. 200 N. Cedar St 

Hope Lutheran Church (LCMS), Watersmeet: Worship 9:30 AM 
Sunday Worship. Communion 1st, 3rd, 5th Sundays. Pastor Gary Al-
bert. N1764 Hwy 45 
Immaculate Conception Catholic Church, Watersmeet: Mass 4PM 
(CT) Saturdays and 9:30AM (CT) Sundays, E23933 D Ave  

Our Saviour Lutheran Church (ELCA), Paynesville:  
Communion Worship 3rd and 5th Sundays at 10AM. 13980 N. 
Paynesville Road 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church, Ewen: 4PM Sat, 201 S Birch St. 

St. Ann’s Catholic Church, Bergland: 11AM Sunday,  
480 Forest Ave. 

Trout Creek Lutheran Community Church: Worship 11AM 3rd 
Sundays 

United Methodist Church, Ewen: Worship 1st Sundays at 9AM. 
Open Communion. Reverend Ted Trudgeon. 

United Methodist Church, Sidnaw: Worship 3PM Sundays. Com-
munion 1st Sundays. Pastor Mark Miller.  

White Pine Community United Methodist Church:  Service on 
Sundays at 11:00AM. Pastor Pete LeMoine. 9 Tamarack St.  

  

 

WORSHIP SERVICES (continued) 

Apostolic Lutheran Church, Watton: 11AM Sunday  
Worship. Holy Communion 1st  Sundays. 11756 Salli Rd 

Bethany Lutheran WELS, Bruce Crossing: Sunday  
Worship 5PM. 

Bethany Lutheran Church (LCMC), Covington: 10:30AM  
Sunday Worship. Communion 1st, 3rd Sundays, Hwy 141 

Bruce Crossing Apostolic Lutheran Church: Sunday  
School 12PM, Worship 1PM. Communion 1st Sundays,  
Pastor Ed Hulkonen, 906-827-3241. 15121 M-28W  

Bruce Crossing Bible Church, Bruce Crossing:  
Sunday Worship 10AM, 15089 Maplewood Road W
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Aug 19 Annual Soup, Sandwich, & Bake Sale, 10am-1:30pm, 
Cloverland Sr Center, Ewen (Details inside) 

Aug 20 Hank Pole’s Health Journey Fundraiser, 2pm-5pm,  
American Legion Hall, Trout Creek 

Aug 23 E-TC and Watersmeet first day of school 

Sep 2 Check your mailbox for the Ottawa Shopper! 

Sep 3-5 66th Annual Ontonagon Labor Day Festival,  
Ontonagon 

Sep 9-10 44th Annual Lake Gogebic Walleye Tournament,  
Bergland  (Details inside) 

Sep 10 Inaugural Golf Fore a Cure - 10am Start, Ontonagon 
Golf Course, To register: 906-884-4130  

Sep 16-17  Annual Log Jamboree, Ewen 

Sep 24   Fall Festival at Ontonagon Fairgrounds, 11am to ? 
Wagon rides, cider press, craft vendors, chili cook  
off. 5K Run/Walk at 9:30AM (register at 9AM) or  
call 906-285-1645 to pre-register. 

Oct 1 Fall Color Fly-In and Drive-In and Scenic Air Rides, 
9am-4pm, Ontonagon County Airport 

Oct 29        Boo Crossing - Fall Festival and Haunted House,  
VFW Hall in Bruce Crossing  

PRICING: 

$6.50/sq. in. graphic ad  

OR - $10.00 up to 25 words -  
text only 

MONTHLY SUBSCRIPTION: 

$6.00/month for out-of-town  
mailing via U.S. Post Office 

FOR MORE INFO: 

Call: 404-433-7983    

Visit: ottawashopper.com 

Email: ottawashopper@outlook.com  

 

 

UPCOMING ISSUES 

(and Submissions Date):  

September 2 (Aug 23) 

September 21 (Sept 12) 

October 7 (Sept 27) 

October 21 (Oct 12) 

This page was generously paid for by the Gogebic Range Bank. 
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It Pays to Be a Wise Shopper When  
Buying a Medigap Insurance Policy 

Medigap premium costs for plans from insurance companies  
offering the same benefits can vary widely, so it pays to be a wise 
shopper. Federal law requires that each insurance company offer 
the same benefits for each of the Medigap plans lettered A through 
M, but each company sets its own premium rate. Most Medigap 
insurance companies set premium rates based on your age at the 
time of purchase (attained age). These rates can increase each year 
as you get older. 

When choosing a Medigap plan, compare the different benefits 
each plan offers and the price of each company’s plan. Consider 
your current health status, what your health care needs might be in 
the years to come, as well as your future health care budget. You 
should also consider the state and city where you live.  

When shopping for a Medigap plan, get quotes. It may take time to 
shop around, but the money you save can be worth it. Licensed 
Insurance Agents can make the shopping much easier. Make sure 
if you see a Licensed Insurance Agent he can offer you a compari-
son with a number of Insurance Companies to ensure you are get-
ting the best price for your money. 

 

A SPECIAL MESSAGE FOR OTTAWA SHOPPER READERS 

Dear Readers, 

As long-time, local readers of the Ottawa Shopper know, there were several enterprising women before me who, starting in 1956, devot-
ed decades of their time and attention to religiously publishing the Ottawa Shopper (also fondly referred to as The Shopper). Given that 
level of dedication, it is no surprise that the prior publishers neatly, sweetly, and oh so completely saved a copy of every edition published 
starting from September 1956. And recently, Teresa Miesbauer (publisher from 1990-2020) graciously shared those copies with me. I’ve 
only had time to read the first few years’ worth of editions. So far, what I’ve seen and learned by reading the delicate, aged pages of the 
past is quite remarkable. With every turn of a page, I find interesting advertisements, announcements, and the like, all of which uninten-
tionally teach a mini local history lesson and pique my interest to connect the dots to present-day locations, businesses, people, and 
events.  

Looking at the earliest editions of The Shopper, through my eyes as the newest publisher, it is clear that this little gem of a printed tradi-
tion has always been a labor-intensive endeavor. I can personally attest that printing and delivering The Shopper to nearly 3,000 addresses 
to dozens of small towns and “locations” nestled in the Ottawa National Forest twice a month is no small feat.  

In recent years (barring the brief publishing pause due to COVID), and since resuming publishing in May 2022, The Shopper pages have 
been mostly filled with paid advertisements from local and regional businesses. While I am extremely thankful for those businesses (paid 
advertisements make the recent return of The Shopper financially possible), I’m inspired by decades of past editions to find a way to 
bring The Shopper back to its roots. Allow me to explain. In the past, readers not only had the opportunity to see what products and ser-
vices were available in the area, but they also looked forward to reading The Shopper to stay apprised of local happenings and life events 
at the personal level. You see, the Ottawa Shopper has always been more than just a way to advertise. Before the internet, The Shopper 
was a steady source of news and information pertaining to events and announcements such as the arrival of a new baby, wedding celebra-
tions, birthday wishes, holiday gatherings and greetings, community services and celebrations, school activities, support for the ill, the 
sad departure of loved ones, and more.   

In this edition I’ve included excerpts from pages of the August 18, 1977, Ottawa Shopper. For those of you who are not too young to 
remember 1977...I hope the excerpts bring a smile to your face. Also in this edition, you’ll find a new section titled Did You Hear?  
containing current information about local happenings and life events that were recently shared publicly online by local residents and 
businesses on the internet. I’m certain, had the internet not been invented, this information would have landed somewhere on a page in 
The Shopper.   

I conclude this message with four questions for you and one sincere request:  

1. Would you like to see old-time pages from past Ottawa Shoppers routinely included in future editions?  
____YES   ____NO 

2. Would you like to see the Did You Hear? section in future editions of the Ottawa Shopper?  ____YES   ____NO 

3. Moving to a reader subscription model would make it financially possible to continue publishing and delivering the Ottawa 
Shopper without completely depending on paid advertisements. Would you be willing to pay a monthly subscription of 
$3.00 to receive the Ottawa Shopper twice a month? That would be $36.00 for the entire year to cover the cost of printing 
and postage.  ____ YES   ____NO     

4. Are you interested in receiving coupons in the Ottawa Shopper from local businesses that are currently only available as 
online coupons?   ____YES   ____NO 

5. Do you have any suggestions on how to improve the Ottawa Shopper, or ideas for useful or interesting content? If so, please 
share here: 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Please send your responses to me by September 1, 2022.  Your responses will help determine the future of the Ottawa Shopper.  
You can share your responses any of the following ways: 

• PHONE or TEXT MESSAGE: Leave or send a message to 404-433-7983   

• MAIL: Ottawa Shopper, 10576 N. Agate Road, Trout Creek, MI 49967  

• EMAIL: ottawashopper@outlook.com  

Thank you for taking the time to read this message. I look forward to hearing from you! 

 From the heart of the Ottawa, 

 

 

 

 Rena Maki, Publisher 

 

p.s., Please do not send money with your response. At this time, the Ottawa Shopper continues to be delivered FREE to the local  
coverage area. I am just exploring the feasibility of moving to a subscription model.  
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Summer Hours: 
Sundays  
12PM-4PM 
In the old Trout  
Creek train station 

CARPENTER  

NEEDED:  

Haight  

Township is  

looking for a carpenter for  

needed repairs on the town hall. 

Contact Joe Pietila at 906-827-

3800 for more info.  

  

VISIT THE  

TROUT CREEK 

MUSEUM  

2022 Log  
Jamboree Craft 

Fair in Ewen 
10am-3pm,  
Fri, Sept. 16  

$10 per table  
Contact Jenny Peters  

at 906-988-2021 

SHOTGUN  
SHOOTING 

Every Wed. at 7pm ET  
thru end of Sept.  

$5/round, Clays provided. 
OVSC Shooting Range, 
Himanka Hill Rd. New 
members welcome.  
Questions? Call Al  

Sanborn 906-827-3307 
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ALL-TOWN TREASURE HUNT: 

Sat., Aug 27, 8AM-4PM  Yard sales 

throughout Ewen, Bruce Crossing, Trout 

Creek and surrounding areas! Provide 

address +$5.00 to Peggy Knivila by 

Aug 25 to be included in the Treasure 

Hunt Map. Maps available in local busi-

nesses on Aug 26. Call Peggy at  

734-772-5364 for info. 

 KIDS’ PRIZE DONATIONS NEEDED 
 The Ewen Civic Association is looking for donations 

for this year’s Log Jamboree Silver Dollar Kids 
Game! Seeking new and unused sports equipment, 
board games, dolls, toys, movies, activities for all 
ages. Please drop off at Gogebic Range Bank in 
Ewen. 

T H AN K Y OU  
Thank you to residents of Bergland Township 
for voting to pass the Bergland Volunteer Fire 

Department’s 3 mill request for our  
future operations. 

- From the Bergland Fire Department  
and Todd Nyberg, Chief 

MULTI-FAMILY RUMMAGE SALE  

Fri, Aug 26 - Sat, Aug 27, 9AM-4PM   
18200 E. Sironen Road, Ewen, MI 

YARD SALE  

Fri, Sept 2 - Sat, Sep 3, 9AM-3PM   
13565 Main Street, Sidnaw, MI 

Something for everyone! 

TIP: Pictures of 
Rosemary’s  
Legacy baked 
goods can be 
viewed on  
Facebook. Search 
for “Rosemary’s  
Legacy”.  

TREADMILL FOR SALE: 
Pro-form IFIT treadmill.  
$1,000 or best offer. Ewen 
CALL: 906-365-0425 
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Did You Hear? 
Dean Juntunen competed in the Paavo Nurmi marathon on August 13 in Hurley, 
WI. It was the 100th marathon he has completed. According to Dean, the race 
organizers were most gracious, and presented him with a 100 plaque. He also 
had the honor of transporting the race torch on the final leg and lighting the fire-
men's' torch. Well done, Dean! 

Anyone who would like to send Get Well cards and wishes to Linda Hautamaki 
may do so by mailing them to her at her daughter’s at 8430 Washburn Rd, 
Goodrich, MI 48438. 

Attention Canners: Nordine’s in Watersmeet has a super supply of canning items,  
including Ball and Kerr lids.    

A&A Hardware and Auto in Bruce Crossing has added another automotive mechanic 
bay and also now has a second mechanic. Stop by their Grand Re-opening Celebration 
on August 19, between 12pm and 3pm to meet the new mechanic and other new  
employees, to grab a bite to eat, and to see all sorts of new inventory! 

E-TC School & Sports Tidbits 
When school starts back on August 23, there will be two ladies missed by the students 
in the E-TC cafeteria. Sisters Brenda Metos and Dianna Maki both retired after a  
combined 78.5 years of dedicated service to the school. Happy retirement to them both!  

Congratulations to Jaden Borseth, of Bruce Crossing, MI. He recently signed his  
National Junior College Athletic Association (NJCAA) letter of intent to attend 
Gogebic Community College and play for the 2022-23 Samsons basketball team, 
coached by Mr. Dennis Mackey. Jaden is the son of Justin and Heather Borseth. 

Bree Besonen, daughter of Brad and Jackie Besonen of Ewen, already had a 2019  
Elks National Hoop Shoot gold medal (for top-notch basketball free throw shooting) 
when she made 24 of 25 free throws to win her second national free throw shooting 
gold medal in April at the 2022 Frank Hise National Championship. Congrats Bree!  

Every little bit helps! E-TC school continues to collect “Box Tops for Education”. Cut 
out the little emblem from the packaging on your grocery items and drop them off at 
the school during the school year. Over 80 brands and 350 products participate in BoxTops.    

The E-TC girls varsity volleyball team has a home conference match vs. Ontonagon on Tuesday, August 23 at 6pm in Ewen. The E-TC 
boys high school football players will once again play with the Ontonagon high school football team. Practice has started. Game dates are 
forthcoming. E-TC cross country running practice has also started.  

Watersmeet School & Sports Tidbits 
Watersmeet School “Back to School Picnic” will be at 11am on Aug 23, at the Watersmeet  
Pavilion. First day of classes also begin that day at 12:20pm. Bus transportation to and from  
school for students is NOT be available at this time. Please plan transportation for your child. 

Watersmeet Township is in desperate need of school bus drivers. $19.00 per hour, 4 hours a day, 
Monday through Friday when school is in session. Additional driving hours available for  
extracurricular events. To apply, call: 906-358-4504, ext. 301.  

Congratulations to the Watersmeet High School golf team on their 3rd place team finish in the U.P. 
Finals in June! Miles McGeshick placed 6th individually. Dari Hazen placed 9th individually.  

The Nimrods have a Cross Country Meet in Atlantic Mine on Aug 30. Bus leaves at 12pm. Meet 
starts at 3pm. Also, Jr. High Girls Basketball and Girls Volleyball games start in September.   

Community Involvement  
St. Nicholas Project, Ontonagon County - Planning Meeting:  Monday, August 22, at 11:00 am in 
basement of Holy Family Catholic Church in Ontonagon. To join the Committee, come to the meet-
ing or call Kathy Bauer at MSU Extension at 906-884-4386. St. Nicholas Project works throughout 
the county to bring gifts, food and holiday spirit to children and families. 

The next Ontonagon Co. Democratic Party meeting will be in-person at the Rockland Township  
Hall on Tuesday, Aug. 23. Social gathering at 6:45 pm. Meeting at 7 pm.  Public invited.  

The next Ontonagon Co. Republican Party meeting will be in-person at the Konteka Restaurant  
in White Pine on Tuesday, Sept. 13 at 6 pm.  

To Mr. and Mrs. Ben Klein of Walker, MI, a daughter, 
Guinevere June, was born on July 17, 2022. Mrs. Klein 
is the former Melissa Cottenham of White Pine.  

Pictured above is Dean Juntunen at the Paavo  
Nurmi marathon on August 13 in Hurley, WI. 

If you happen to be driving across the UP, or just 
want to take a short roadtrip sometime in the next 
week or so, stop at the Hall Farm in Rock, Michi-
gan. Their website says they are open from 10AM 
to sunset while sunflowers are in bloom, so you call 
ahead before you make the drive: 906-359-4818. 

Here’s what else the owners, Dan and Teressa Hall 
recently said about their farm: 

We allow people to come to our farm and the sun-
flower field to enjoy the day. We want people to see the beauty of the flowers, enjoy  
nature, learn something about what farmers do, and be able to have a relatively inexpensive fun day. We do accept donations that we use to 
pay for restrooms and make things for the kids and everyone to enjoy. But, we have always said if you are unable to afford a donation, 
PLEASE, come out anyway. Bring a picnic, take lots of pictures and truly enjoy the day.  

TO GET TO HALL FARM: 
According to my phone map, it would take about  
2 hours to drive there from Trout Creek.  

HALL FARM  
2623 St.Nicholas 31st.Rd 

Rock, MI  

NOTE: There is a detour on St Nicholas RD. So, 
take on M-35 to Rock. Take West Maple Ridge 
Rd to the WEST. Go about 3.3 miles to Summer 
Meadow Rd then turn left (south). Then go about 
6.5 miles (partly gravel) to St Nicholas Rd. Now 
turn right go about .5 miles to the farm on the left 
or south side of the road.  

SHARING IS CARING! When something is posted ONLY online, about 40% of the residents in our area will NEVER know about it.  
Do you have information or news that you think Ottawa Shopper readers would find interesting?  

Call or Text 404-433-7983 or send an email to OttawaShopper@outlook.com.  

Danielle Richardson (right), with her daughters , Zoey 
Hardes (left) and birthday girl - Madesyn Jilek (middle) 
enjoying the breathtaking beauty of sunflowers at their 
peak at the Hall Farm in Rock, Michigan.  

Roadtrip! 

PUBLISHED IN THE AUGUST 18, 1977,  OTTAWA SHOPPER  

Back in the day, if it wasn’t in the Shopper,  
it really wasn’t happening! 

Bruce Crossing Bible Church is 

having a fellowship picnic at 

Bond Falls Day Use Area in the 

Pavilion at the end, on the 21st 

of August from 10 AM to Noon. 

Anyone is invited!  
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